[image: image1.png]@
EDISON
COLLEGE





MINUTES
October 3, 2008
ACADEMIC STANDARDS COMMITTEE 
Meeting Time:  2::15 pm
Conference Room G-107
The meeting was chaired by Dr. Peggy Romeo.

Committee members In attendance:  Peggy Romeo (Chair,) Gail Tracey (Lee Campus,) Mary Faulkner (Lee Campus,) Thomas Wayne (Lee Campus,) Christy Gilfert (Charlotte Campus.)
Not Present:  Kathy Morris












          David Luther (Due to communication equipment failure on Collier Campus,)

 

Recorded by:  Suzy Callanan
	AGENDA TOPIC
	Academic Standards Committee Fall Session 

	Governing Policies and Procedures
Subgroup
P. Romeo/K. Morris

	· Report from P. Romeo concerning meeting with Dr. Steve Atkins.  Dr. Atkins would like to see more specifications in the catalog.  He suggested the catalog should be revised in accordance with specifications of each division and submitted to the group who assembles the catalog to include the clarified student and P. Romeo and Kathie Morris faculty policies.     

· It was suggested that these materials be included into the faculty handbook.

	Honesty/Cheating Policy
Subgroup

M.  Faulkner              

 G. Tracey

C. Gilfert

D. Luther


	· Mary, Christy and Gail reviewed a book on plagiarism from University of Southern Maine, “Academic Integrity.”  It was reviewed and thought it to be very thorough. 

· It was suggested the committee could list the policy in bullet-form.

·  Also reviewed a book called “Why It Matters In What We Do”, University of California.  Mary thought this was also important information and would like to see if we can go through it and synthesis the material.  
· It was suggested that a letter be sent out.
· It was also suggested posters could be put up to inform students.

	Civility Statement
T. Wayne
	· Thomas Wayne developed a similar statement similar to the Jamestown Civility statement and suggested we simplify our version with general guidelines.  A copy of his statement is to be submitted to committee for comment and review.

· B. Beeson suggested when formulating language, it is always easier to adopt negative rules, referred to as the “Silver Rule, as opposed to the “Golden Rule.”  For example:  Refrain from things that you wouldn’t want done to you.
· P. Romeo mentioned the Board just posted an Ethics statement and how it is confusing for more than one committee to be working on the same subject. It was suggested that she check on this with Dr. Atkins.

· C. Gilfert suggested the Civility Statement could be published in the catalog and recommended that it be taken to the students and the faculty for their input in order to get both students and faculty involved.

· B. Beeson is to meet with Phi Beta Kappa on Monday and would ask the students for input.

	Faculty Authoring Policy
Subgroup

B. Beeson      

   P. Romeo


	· Looked into the Conflict of Interest statement of University of Florida policy and it seemed solid.  Suggested we adopt portions of their statement
· B. Beeson emailed U.F. and spoke with Dr. Atkins who suggested having it formalized by our attorney and sent to their office of legal affairs to get a response.

· B. Beeson suggested the committee makes a distinction of faculty who write through publishers vs. faculty who sell lecture notes to students.  Florida law states conflict of interest for faculty to profit from students. 

	Conclusion of Meeting
	· P. Romeo asked for suggestions for a new committee member to substitute for John Connell who has removed himself from the committee.  Suggestions will be followed up by next meeting.



The meeting was adjourned at 3:10 p.m.
2

[image: image1.png]